

Grady Hubbard
June 19, 2010 - April 22, 2020

Grady Hubbard crossed over the Rainbow Bridge on April 22, 2020. He was the beloved fur baby of Jennifer Chaplain-Hubbard, his pet mom, and Thomas and Erin Chaplain, his human siblings.

With a variety of nicknames including Gradster, Grader-Ade, Mommy's Baby, and Pretty Boy, Grady became a treasured family member during the Castleton Vet Adoption Drive. His favorite toys were squeaker toys with crinkle sounds.

Some of Grady's favorite activities were crawling for praises, victory laps around the house, attacking and running after toys, and running after critters! Grady did not like being left at home alone. And his favorite place to sleep was either on his Mommy's feet at night, or a sunny spot on the stairs during the day.

There were so many favorite memories! Every time we got home and let him out of the crate, he had to run two laps around the house at full speed with a toy pickup midway through. He loved popcorn! He could catch it in the air. He would show some attitude if we told him it wasn't time to eat yet, or wasn't night-night time yet. We would tell him "crawl, Grady, crawl" and he would crawl if we started talking sweet to him. His ears always shot up and his tail went crazy if we ever said "bye-bye" or "where's Mommy?"

Grady is also survived by Grandma Liz, Dave and Russ.